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Reminders 
 
Thursday 16 Dec 
 Last Day of Term 4 – Finish @ 3.20pm 

Friday 28 Jan 2022 
 Teachers resume 
 Uniform Shop open 9am – 3pm 

Saturday 29 Jan 
 2020 Deb Ball – at last!!! 

Sunday 30 Jan 
 Welcome gathering for new families @ 

10am 

Monday 31 Jan 
 First day of Term 1 
 Foundation attend 9am - 12.30pm 

Tuesday 1 Feb 
 Foundation attend 9am - 12.30pm 

Wednesday 2 Feb 
 Foundation Rest Day 
 Swimming Yr 3 - 6 

Thursday 3 Feb 
 Foundation attend full days 
 Swimming Yr 3 – 6 
 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm 

Friday 4 Feb 
 Swimming Yr 3 – 6 

Monday 7 Feb 
 Swimming Yr 3 – 6 

Wednesday 9 Feb 
 Foundation Rest Day 
 St Francis Yr 3-6 Swimming Sports @ 

Bendigo East Pool 
 School Advisory Council meeting @ 7.30pm 

Thursday 10 Feb 
 Welcoming Mass @ 6.00pm 
 BBQ @ 7.00pm 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
 
It is so hard to believe that 12 months has passed so quickly and this 
is the final newsletter for the year.  Sadly, we will miss people in our 
lives who are important to us - from the Staff, we farewell Ms Lorraine 
Cummins, Julie Langdon, John Deane, Jan Eaton, Kathy Tucker, 
Peter Florence, Tania Rusbridge, Jen Heinrich, Susan Steele, Dan 
Walker, Kate Hardinge, Ashlea Gladman and Liam Tonzing. 
  
Furthermore, I will miss the Year 6 Children and pray that they will 
enjoy the changes and challenges that will be theirs in the 
future.  Hopefully they will never forget the “family” of St. Francis of 
the Fields Primary School and how we have been part of their lives 
for the past 7 years. 
  
We will also miss our parents whose children will be leaving for 
secondary school.  My thanks will remain with each of these parents 
– those who have worked shoulder to shoulder for the benefit of St. 
Francis of the Fields Primary School.  Thank you! 
  
As educators we are entrusted with supporting the ideals that each 
family wants for their children.  Each family at St. Francis of the Fields 
Primary School is so varied – each family has been gifted with their 
own talents and challenges.  It is my belief that all parents want one 
fundamental ideal fulfilled in the education of their children – that their 
child is loved and nurtured so that they will feel challenged in a positive 
manner to reach their potential best. 
  
Each one of the teachers of St. Francis of the Fields fulfil this ideal - 
they love the children in their care – this does not happen in every 
school - I pray that each child and parent realises how fortunate they 
have been to have been blessed with such teachers. 

 

From all the staff at St. Francis of the Fields Primary School, 

we hope you have a very holy, merry and safe Christmas. 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 21 – December 16, 2021 
(Term 4 – Week 11) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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I share with you this beautiful Christmas reflection: 
 

May Bethlehem's road rise up to meet you 

May the Christmas star light your way 

And may there be peace in your heart and in your home. 

May you be filled with the joy of this Christmas season 

  

May Bethlehem's road rise up to meet you  

May the angel choir ring in your ear "Christ is here, Christ is here" 

In those who suffer, and have no food, 

in those who have no home at all. 

in those who cry out for what I take for granted. 

  

May Bethlehem's road rise up to meet you 

May the Christmas star light your way 

May you seek His face as all wise men still do 

In the love of your family and your friends near and far.  

Till you find him and see that God is with you 

That God is in you. 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Teachers leaving our school 
Unfortunately for St. Francis of the Fields we have a number of fine staff members leaving our school. They 
include: Lorraine Cummins, Julie Langdon, John Deane, Jan Eaton, Kathy Tucker, Peter Florence, Tania 
Rusbridge, Jen Heinrich, Susan Steele, Dan Walker, Kate Hardinge, Ashlea Gladman and Liam Tonzing. 
  

Lorraine Cummins 

• Lorraine has come to the difficult decision that she would like to retire from her role as 
Administrative and Finance Officer to allow her more time with her grandchildren. 

• Lorraine has been part of the St. Francis family for the past 27 years. 
• Lorraine started when the school was first built back in 1994 when there were 109 

students.  She leaves St. Francis with a population of 625 students.  
• Lorraine loves the St. Francis community – she knows our families and makes links to 

relatives that I have not yet made. 
• Lorraine has worked tirelessly to support our community members and now it is time for her to enjoy 

travelling with Geoff and enjoy your beautiful grandchildren.   
  
Julie Langdon 

• Julie has also decided that 2021 is the right time for her to retire after working with the 
St. Francis of the Fields community for the past 18 years.  

• Julie worked part time to begin with for approximately 5 years and then started working 
full time.  

• Julie is a brilliant teacher who has always worked hard for the students in her class.  
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• She is also an outstanding leader who has been a leader of her unit for many years. I know that with 
Julie leading the unit that the children will learn and learn well. 

• We will miss Julie and her dedication to her students, peers and our school community. 
  
John Deane 

• John has been a teacher, deputy principal and principal throughout the Sandhurst 
Diocese over the past 35 years. 

• John has been at St. Francis of the Fields for the last 8 years and has also decided that 
the time is right for retirement.  

• During John’s time at St. Francis of the Fields he has been a learning leader in the year 
6 team as well as a teacher in year 6.  

• John is a teacher who expects the best from his students because that is what he expects of himself. 
• John, I hope you and Simone enjoy your grandchildren and your holiday plans.  

  

Jan Eaton 

• Jan has been a part of our school family for the past 22 years and she has decided to 
go out with Lorraine!! 

• Jan has just about taught every year level over the course of the past 22 years.  
• Predominantly Jan has taught with her wonderful friend Kate Gundry. These two have 

always supported each other beautifully – if one is away then the other will always cover 
the class whenever possible. 

• Jan, I hope you and Mick enjoy babysitting the grandchildren and enjoy some well 
deserved holidays. 

  
Kathy Tucker 

• Kathy has been part of our school family for the past 17 years and has also decided that 
the time is right for her to retire. 

• Kathy has been one of our wonderful Teacher Aides who constantly supports the 
children in her care. She has worked in mainly the junior years as she loves to see how 
quickly they learn. 

• Our Junior teachers just love Kathy working with them as she knows exactly the support 
that all children need. 

• Kathy, I hope you and Garry enjoy your move to the beach and that the fish keep biting!  
  
Tania Rusbridge 

• Tania has returned from maternity leave and has taught music one day a week with our 
Year 1 & 2’s each Thursday. 

• During the year Tania realised that her passion aligned with early childhood education 
and has decided to follow this dream. 

• We will miss Tania, or Rusty, as he is affectionately known, as she loves to creatively 
challenge our children. Tania helped our Year 6 children develop a radio station during 
lunch times as well as teaching the roadies to set up for lunchtime gigs. 

• Tania, we have loved you being part of our community once again and wish you the very 
best in following your passion.  

  
Jen Heinrich 

• Jen initially decided to cut her music load back to one day a week for 2022, but has since decided 
that she will teach at St. Peter’s next year while concentrating on her blossoming sophrology 
business. 

• Jen is an incredible musician who is able to gift our children the joy of music. 
• Jen is widely respected amongst the Sandhurst Diocese music fraternity and we wish 

her well in her new ventures.  
 

Susan Steele 
• Susan has worked as a music teacher for the past 4 years at our school. 
• Susan has gifted our children with the joy of music, especially in the early years.  
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• Susan has also been a wonderful supporter of music in our liturgies and masses when able to assist. 
Unfortunately, covid has curtailed these opportunities to enjoy music in our liturgies. 

• Susan, we wish you all the best in 2022. 
  
Dan Walker 

• Dan has worked as a teacher in Year 4 for 4 days a week since Mrs Hudson took maternity leave 
earlier in the year.    

• With teachers returning from maternity leave we were unable to offer Dan another 12-month 
contract.   

• Dan is a quietly spoken man who still connects incredibly well with all children in his care. 
• Our community wishes you all the best in 2022 as you take on teaching Foundation at Strathfieldsaye 

PS.   
  
Kate Hardinge 

• Kate has worked at St. Francis of the Fields as a tutor for the past 6 months. 
• Kate has shown an absolute passion for learning and teaching – especially in the area of synthetic 

phonics. Kate has worked with the Year 1, 3 and 5 classes throughout the year. 
• Our community wishes you all the best in 2022. 

  
Liam Tonzing 

• Liam has worked as a teacher aide in our school for the past year. 
• Liam is currently studying to be a teacher and will finish his course in the middle of next 

year. 
• This has been the reason why Liam will not return with us next year as he will be busily 

looking for a job.   
• We wish you well with your future teaching career.  

  
Ashlea Gladman 

• Ash has been employed as a Teacher Aide with the Foundation year level. 
• Ash has been a beautifully calm presence with our Foundation cherubs throughout the 

year. 
• Ash is looking forward to welcoming her third child in the coming months so will be 

leaving St. Francis of the Fields to focus on motherhood. We wish you well.  

 
Maternity Leave 
We wish Emma Jensen and Cherise LeBrocq-Joppich all the best on the safe arrival on their second child 
each.  
 

Teacher appointment change 
Lisa Hitchcock has been employed as a Plus One Teacher in Year 6 for 2022. I have appointed an 
experienced teacher from Holy Rosary Primary School, White Hills. Jo Zimmer is a well respected educator 
who I look forward to working with in 2022 and beyond.  

 
2022 Start of the School Year 
Please note that the students of St. Francis of the Fields Primary School will begin the 2022 school year on 
Monday 31 January. 
  
Friday 28 January, 2022 

• Teachers resume 
• Uniform Shop will be open from 9am to approx 3pm 

  

Saturday 29 January, 2022 

• The catch-up 2020 Deb Ball will be held on Saturday night in the “shed”. 
  

Sunday 30 January, 2022 

• All new families are welcome to attend the Welcome morning at 10am.  
• Please meet at the playground near the sandpit. Children will be shown their new classrooms.  
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Monday 31 January, 2022 

• All children (Fdn - Year 6) start with Foundation finishing @ 12.30pm 
  

Tuesday 1 February, 2022 
• Foundation finishing @ 12.30pm 

  

Wednesday 2 February, 2022 
• Foundation students will have a rest day for the first 6 Wednesdays 

 
 

Facilities Update 

Portables • The 3 portables have now been craned to their final position.  
• The cupboards, carpet, wiring (PA, phones, etc) will be reinstated in the 

coming weeks. 
• The decking and concrete paths will be completed over January. 
• We expect the rooms will be ready by January 28 if all goes well! 

Building program • Now that the portables have been cleared we can begin building the 8 
new classrooms, offices and amphitheatre.  

• We are hopeful that the buildings will be completed by November 2022. 

Football Oval Update • The sprinkler system has now been completed. 
• The sprigs of grass have been laid with top dressing and fertilizer. 
• We will water regularly over the summer so that we are ready to use by 

March. 

Shed floor resurfacing • The Rainbow Run has been a fundraiser aimed at resurfacing the shed 
floor.  

• The P & F have raised $20,000 which will cover the cost of the 
resurfacing! 

• The floor will be sanded back and 4 coats will be applied. 
• Up to date line marking will be added. 
• The floor resurfacing will commence on January 4, 2022 and will be 

completed by January 26, 2022. 
• The chapel will also be resurfaced. 

Painting of school over 
holiday period 

• The plasterers will return on January 10, 2022 to complete plastering of 
rooms affected by the storm damage.  

• The painters will arrive on January 17 to complete painting over the 
week. 

• The following rooms will be painted in their entirety: 
o Learning Diversity room  
o The pod 
o Josh Hann’s 2021 classroom 
o Indonesian Room 

Brick path around oval • The path around the oval will be repaired over the January period. 
• It should be in perfect order upon our return in 2022. 

New cleaners • The Bendigo Cleaning Company will have their last day on Friday 17 
December.  

• I have appointed a new company - Shine Property Solutions Pty Ltd who 
will begin on 1 January, 2022. 
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Christ has no hands but yours.  

 

 

 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL REPORT: 

Surviving Christmas 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As families around the world prepare to celebrate Christmas by decorating their homes, singing carols, 

buying gifts and planning feasts, often the true meaning of Christmas can be lost due the commercial 

exploitation of this time of year. Many people see it as a joyous occasion to spend with family and 

friends, but for others it is viewed as a stressful and challenging time attributed to a combination of 

things such as financial pressures, relationship issues, and quite often, loneliness. 

 

During the Christmas period, there is a huge increase in the number of calls to support organisations. 

Many of these callers are considered to be in a high-risk category and sadly, this is the ugly side to 

Christmas. Should you, or a loved one, ever feel that the pressure of Christmas becomes too much, it 

is important to seek help. Reach out to a trusted friend, talk to your doctor or counsellor, or phone 

one of the many support organisations available to you 24/7. 

 

Wishing you and your family all the best for a Merry Christmas and a safe holiday break.  We’ll see 

you after the holiday break. 

 

Regards, 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing  
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Farewell and Congratulations Yr 6’s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday night we farewelled our Class of 2021 – Yr 6’s. We wish them all the best for their future 
endeavours and thank them for being such a wonderful part of the St Francis Community. 
 
We would like to congratulate our Yr 6 Award winners: 
 
St Therese’s Parish Kennington Award 

➢ Maserati Eddy 
➢ Louise Khodja 
➢ Tyson Sherwell 
➢ Ava Dickson 

 
St Francis of the Fields School Award 

➢ Daniel Nger 
➢ Rania Jackson-Leahy 

 
Strathfieldsaye Lions Club – All Rounder 
Scholarship 

➢ Riley Diss 
➢ Emily Creek 

 
School Sports Victoria Medal 

➢ Maurice Nihill 

AWG Psychology – Social Justice Award 
➢ Callan Orr 
➢ Ruby Bath 

 
St Francis Music Award 

➢ Bethany Cole 
 
St Francis Indonesian Award 

➢ Alec Van Dillen 
 
St Francis Visual Arts Award 

➢ Summer Villani 
 
St Francis Sustainability Award 

➢ Jack Dewhurst 

 
We also thank and farewell the following families who are leaving the St Francis Community at the end of 
2021: 
 

Billett 
Cole 

Creek 
Daley 
Eddy 

Edwards 
Evans 

Fitzpatrick 
Griffin 

Humphreys 
Johnson 
Jones 
Jones 

Mannes 
Mannes 

McGregor 
McNicol 

Nger 

Nihill 
O’Bree 
O’Brien 
O’Rielly 
Paterson 
Stevens 

Van Dillen 
Warren 
Whitford 

Sherwell 
Stead 

Tauelangi 
Flinn 

Passalick 
Templeton 

Duffy 
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RE News….
Graduation and Thanksgiving Masses 
Thank you to Fr Andrew and all our students, families and staff for making these Masses such wonderful 
celebrations for our faith community. It was wonderful to be finally able to gather and celebrate. Thank you 
to Fr Andrew for his generous service and care for all of us during another challenging year. I pray next year 
we can come together to celebrate as a whole community far more regularly. 

 
Advent & the Season of Christmas 
We are now in the third week of Advent and we have lit the pink candle of our Advent 
Wreath. The readings for the Third Sunday of Advent, Gaudete ‘Joy’ Sunday, are giving us 
a sense of encouragement because ‘the Lord is near'. As we journey closer to Christmas 
there is rejoicing as we move onwards with trust, kindness, prayer, gratitude and generous 
care for those on the margins or who need our support. 
 
In the final week of Advent, we light the fourth candle - purple and focus on love. The fourth 
Sunday of Advent readings, present a sense of The Journey Onwards …pausing, of family closeness, joyful 
recognition of God’s mystery unfolding, and readiness to do God’s will. Elizabeth, filled with delight and 
wonder, greets her young cousin, Mary, with prayers of welcome for the Child and blessing for the expectant 
mother. 
 
At Christmas, we share the message of this season, that Jesus is the Light of the World, and He wants to 
bring peace and joy to all people. We wish you every blessing of the Christmas season and a safe and 
enjoyable holiday with your families.  

 

A Christmas  
Day Prayer 

Lord, on this wonderful day we pause to remember 

the needy people of the world, 
whom Jesus came to save: 

May the light of his star touch every dark place. 
As we meet in fellowship and goodwill, 

we pray for the end of war and terrorism in your torn world. 
As we eat and share the gifts of the earth, 

we pray for the hungry, homeless and those who are ill. 
Bring them your compassion and justice, Lord. 

As we enjoy being relaxed and happy today, 
we remember the sick, the lonely, the frightened, the anxious and the sorrowing: 

Bring them your comfort and peace, Lord. 
As we go our separate ways after our celebrations, 

we remember those friends and loved ones who are not with us this Christmas. 
Give them assurance of your presence, Lord. 

O Word made flesh, give us the will and capacity to embody our prayers in compassionate and  
courageous deed: 

Fill us with the joy of service. Amen. 
(Bruce Prewer) 
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St Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal – Casual clothes day 
We would like to sincerely thank the principal, staff, students and families of the 

St Francis of the Fields School Community for their generous contributions to our 

Christmas Appeal. Your donations enabled us to “give a hand up” to over sixty 

households in our part of Bendigo who are experiencing some difficulties at present. 

Below is a response one of our volunteers received after delivering gifts. It 

reinforces the gratitude and the impact of your generosity. 

“Thank you so much. You have no idea how much I appreciate this and how much it will help. I told 

my daughter this year we may not celebrate Christmas so she understood but now we will be able 

to thanks to you guys.” 

We wish you and your families a wonderful Christmas and holiday. 

In appreciation, 

Kennington Conference St Vincent de Paul Society of Victoria 

 
Thank you to all of our generous students and families for their 
donations to the Vinnies' Christmas Appeal. We raised over $600 to support the wonderful work that the 
St Therese's Kennington Conference do in our local community.  

 
Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 

 
 

Kennington Parish - Christmas Eve Nativity Play  
Primary school aged children are invited to participate in the small nativity play during the 6pm Family 

Mass on Christmas Eve. This Mass will be held outdoors and undercover at 

St Therese's school in Kennington. Please email Megan 

at st.thereses.parish@outlook.com and register your interest. We are also 

seeking a few parent helpers to assist with planning during the next week and 

at the event – so please make contact asap! You will need to have some 

availability during the day from 20-23 Dec for rehearsals and costume fittings. 

Without your involvement we may not be able to go ahead. WWCC and the 

volunteer paperwork will be required for parents if not already completed.  

 

 
Grade 5 Camp days 
The Grade 5 students enjoyed their camp days last week. They got to 
participate in an Aboriginal cultural experience with Troy Firebrace 
learning an Indigenous game and used Aboriginal cultural symbols to tell a 
story, an inspiring team-building and leadership workshop with Craig 

Simpson, an action-packed Bluearth session, an 
awesome Grade 5's Got Talent Show, a fun trip to 
the movies and a pizza lunch in the park! 
Thank you to Troy, Craig and all of the 
amazing Grade 5 students for their 

enthusiastic participation 
in making our camp days 
so special. 
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PE News…. 
Rainbow Run – Friday 10th December 
On Friday 10 Dec we had our first whole school Rainbow Run! It was a 
magnificent day, and having parents and supporters there made it even better. 
It was so special to have the whole school involved after such a challenging 2 
years. The students' smiles and laughs were absolutely infectious, it was so 
wonderful to see the joy the day brought them. 
 
Thank you to each and every family that contributed to the fundraising, we will now get to upgrade our shed 
floor- which is desperately needed and I can’t wait to see the end product. 
 
Thank you to all those who contributed in one way or another to get the day off the ground, especially the 
incredibly hard work of Georgina Stevens and Megan Merrett. 
 
Mrs Coates - PE Coordinator  

 

Shed unavailability 
Due to the resurfacing of the stadium floor, the shed will be unavailable for 

the following dates: 

• Friday 17 Dec 2021 – Sunday 30 Jan 2022 
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Uniform Shop 
To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your 

child’s name and class in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. This 

cannot be done at the payment stage of the order. 

 

The Uniform Shop will be open before students commence back to school in 2022. 

Staff will be in the shop on Friday 28 January from 9.00am to approx 3.00pm. Parents will need to be double 

vaccinated to enter the shop. They will also be required to check-in via the QR code and show proof of 

vaccination to the staff. We ask that if you are unwell to please stay away. 

 
 

2022 Bendigo School Bus Travel – Mandurang Bus travellers only 

Applications for country bus travel must be made online and approval granted for travel using 
the online platform, School Bus Management System (SBMS).  
To do a Pre-Application Check, go to: https://schoolbus.educationapps.vic.gov.au  

NB. This step is not an approval for travel process. Pre-Application Checks provides you with 
information about the SBP services available to you. It does not assess eligibility.  
Applications for 2022 SBP travel open in Term 4, 2021.  

 
School Bus Management System (SBMS) will be doing their main rollover for 2022 applications tonight. 
Previously stated the 17th December 2021. 
This means parents can go and log into their accounts and accept their 2022 offers. 
  
If a student hasn’t applied for 2022 travel yet because they are changing schools, have a new address or 
changing campus etc, then they can still log on and apply after the rollover and the team will update new 
applications as they come in. 
  
Please remember you MUST log back into your account to ACCEPT the offer. 
 

 
 

Tuckshop News….. 
Menu available here - Term 4 Tuckshop Menu 

Remember to place individual orders for each child. Do not combine the orders under one child’s 

name. 
 

We are also happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their 

child's food related allergies and our current menu options. 
 

Fiona (0400 072 311) & Donna (0408 051 979)  Tuckshop Coordinators. 

 

 

YMCA – After School Care 

Holiday Bookings 

Bookings are now open for our exciting Summer School Holiday Program! Incursions and 

Excursions are back for Summer. Check out our program and book online! 

https://childrensprograms.ymca.org.au/school-holiday-programs/bendigo 

 The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child in advance for any 

bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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